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1. The Annex to this document contains the draft of a modified Demand Form 
(PCT/IPEA/401), modified Notes to the Demand Form, modified Fee Calculation 
Sheet — Annex to the Demand — and modified Notes to the Fee Calculation Sheet. 
 
2. The proposals take into account observations received from the European 
Patent Office (EPO) as well as from applicants since the last major revision 
which entered into force on July 1, 1992, and also results of a study 
undertaken by the International Bureau. 
 
3. One modification proposed, pursuant to comments received from applicants, 
consists in providing for a space on the top of the first sheet where 
applicants could indicate, where more that one International Preliminary 
Examining Authority is competent, the name of the International Preliminary 
Examining Authority chosen for the international preliminary examination. 
 
4. Another modification proposed, pursuant to a suggestion made by the EPO, 
consists in providing a box, at the top of each sheet of the demand (except 
the first sheet), where the applicant should indicate the international 
application number. 
 
5. The principal modification proposed, pursuant to the study undertaken by 
the International Bureau, is to simplify the manner of electing States (Box 
No. V) by pre-marking the check-box “all eligible States” and by removing the 
Supplemental Box containing the list of all PCT Contracting States bound by 
Chapter II of the PCT, for the following reasons: 
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 (i) only 3.5% (229 out of a total of 6,547) of the demands filed 
relating to which publication under Rule 61.4 has taken place between 
January 1 and April 30, 1993, did not elect all eligible States; 
 
 (ii) even though the Request and Demand Forms are updated at least once 
a year, it happens not unfrequently that the “updated” list of States 
appearing in the Demand Form is not accurate for a given international 
application filed several months earlier, therefore the applicant has to exert 
more caution in checking the list and not marking boxes of States which are 
not available for a given international application;  in addition, the 
International Preliminary Examining Authority and the International Bureau 
must check the list and issue notifications that some elections are considered 
not to have been made, therefore causing additional work for the International 
Authorities; and 
 
 (iii) it happens that applicants forget to mark the check-box electing 
all eligible States with the consequence that either the demand is considered 
as not having been made or its date of receipt is the date of receipt of the 
correction (Rule 60.1(b)) which is often after the 19-month time limit if the 
demand was submitted at the end of that time limit. 
 
6. It is also proposed to consider whether to invert the order between 
Box No. IV (“Statement Concerning Amendments”) and Box No. V (“Election of 
States”) — and to renumber the relevant Boxes accordingly — so as to keep 
separate the more important items for which the International Preliminary 
Examining Authority must carry out a check according to Rule 60.1(a) from the 
item for which that Authority must carry out a check according to Rule 60.1(f) 
and (g).  Alternatives 1 and 2 for the second sheet are included in the Annex. 
 
7. A further modification proposed, pursuant to the study undertaken by the 
International Bureau, is to provide for indications to be made under item 4, 
on the last sheet, in the space reserved for the International Preliminary 
Examining Authority if the demand was received after the expiration of the 
prescribed time limit (19 months from the priority date) but either Rule 80.5 
(Expiration on a Non-Working Day) or Rule 82 (Irregularities in the Mail 
Service) applies, with the consequence that the effect of postponing the entry 
into the national phase until at least 30 months from the priority date before 
the elected Offices is maintained. 
 
8. Each proposed modification is identified by a heavy line in the margin of 
the Form concerned. 
 
9. The proposals are submitted to the International Preliminary Examining 
Authorities for their observations and for the purpose of the consultation 
required under Rule 89.2(b). 
 
10. It is noted that, pending the modification of the Demand Form referred to 
in paragraph 5, above, the list of PCT Contracting States bound by Chapter II 
as it appears in the Supplemental Box No. V of the present Demand Form will be 
updated as usual with effect from July 1, 1993. 
 
 

[Annex follows] 
 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
 

ANNEX 
 

 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 2 

 
 

 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 3 

 
 

 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 4 

 
 

 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 5 

 
 

 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 6 

 
 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 7 

 
 

 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 8 

 
 

 

 



PCT/MIA/III/5 
Annex, page 9 

 
 

 

 
 
 

[End of annex and of document] 
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